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Link Governor Visit Report
	Name of visiting governor
	Ruth Tonkinson

	Date of visit
	10.10.2023

	Governor’s area of responsibility
	Maths

	Member of staff visited; role/responsibility
	Deputy Head with responsibility for maths 
Assistant Head with responsibility for maths 

	Purpose/objective of visit
	To consider leadership in maths, teaching and learning in maths 


	Links with School Development Plan
	 Improve attainment in mathematics by the end of Key Stage 1 and Key Stage 2. 

	Summary of activities (including discussion about workload and well-being):
· The leader talked me through the developments since the previous visit regarding elements of the SEF, School Development Plan and Maths Update which had been prepared for the PS&S Committee meeting. 
· The leader talked me through the teaching process, the organisation of classes and resources of the White Rose Hub approach. We discussed the change to the approach of maths lessons, which began last academic year, how this was planned for different year groups and the support that was put in place for staff. 
· We visited maths lessons in Years 5 and 6. 
· We looked at a range of maths books from pupils in Year 5 and then met with the pupils. 

· Along with the Deputy Head and Assistant Head, I attended Session One of the Teaching for Mastery Readiness Programme led by Mastery Lead Claire Craddock of the Maths HUB. 


	What I’ve learnt from the visit:
· Maths is a priority for the school and as such there is a clear vision and comprehensive action plan which involves regular coaching and feedback, monitoring, and a planned programme of CPD throughout the year.
· The leader has a good understanding of the strengths and any inconsistencies demonstrated in maths lessons that we visited. 

· All staff, and especially ECTS, are being well supported with regular team teaching and CPD to support their subject knowledge and teaching of maths. 
· Due to a well-timed and gradual introduction of the WRH planning, in the previous academic year, the school have already begun to embed some of the features of the Teaching for Mastery Readiness programme. 
· The leaders have a clear understanding of how they will successfully implement the features of the programme across school. 

· TT Rockstars and Numbots have a high profile in school and are having a positive impact. 

· Pupils worked hard in maths and made progress within the lesson. 

· Maths toolboxes containing concrete resources and manipulatives were available in the classrooms.  They were used by many pupils successfully. 

· Pupils’ books show staff carefully consider the small steps in learning needed for success and concepts are reinforced with pictorial prompts and scaffolding where needed. 

· Pupils talked enthusiastically about their maths lessons. They enjoyed working with maths partners and using a range of resources to support them. They were able to explain they can use the displayed vocabulary, sentences stems and working walls to help them. 
· Pupils were aware of what they do well and what they needed to improve. They understood the feedback they were given in their books and responded positively to it. 
· The leader is mindful of staff workload and the gradual change over to White Rose Hub resources was planned carefully alongside a programme of team teaching, CPD and support from external consultants. The leader listens to staff views regarding the planning and teaching of WRH and is aware of which year groups may need extra support depending on when they began the approach. 


	Aspects to be clarified/questions remaining:



	Comments from pupils involved in the visit:

· ‘The more I come, the more I learn, I get better.’  

· ‘I know when I’ve used the right strategy.’
· ‘When dividing by 100 we move 2 steps to the right.’ 

· ‘I was getting PA and now I’m getting WA so I know I’m getting better.’

· ‘A good maths partner tells us how to do it but doesn't tell us the answer.’

· ‘I know all of my times tables now.’ 
· ‘He’s neat and I’m good at working out so we work well as maths partners.’


	Comments from staff involved in the visit:



	Focus & date of next visit;
 tbc

	Signatures to agree the content of this report;
Governor: R Tonkinson 
Staff member: 
Head Teacher: 


